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TESTIMONY IN SUPPORT OF BILL# 25-0036
Property Taxes – Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force

TO: Chair McCray, Vice Chair Schleifer, and Members of the Budget & Appropriations Committee

FROM: Claudia Leight 

My name is Claudia Leight. I am a resident of Mount Washington in Baltimore City District  5.  I am submitting this testimony in support of Council Bill 25-0036- Baltimore City Payment in Lieu of Taxes Task Force, and urge a favorable report with no weakening amendments.

I have been a Baltimore City resident since 1970, worked in the city for over 40 years, and was a Baltimore City Public School parent for my son’s thirteen years in school prior to his attending the University of Maryland Medical School in 2011-2015. I also have a graduate degree from the Johns Hopkins University.
 
I strongly support a timely, strong bill with balanced composition and a formula for nonprofit institutions to pay their fair share for the city services they use. I know that these institutions make significant contributions to the city and its residents, as my family has personally experienced. However, some of these institutions have a historically adversarial relationship with the neighborhoods around them. These, in particular, owe a debt to city residents.
 
My understanding is that when nonprofit institutions don’t pay the equivalent of property taxes, the burden falls on the residents of the city to make up that loss. To improve Baltimore city schools, infrastructure, and all city services, we need additional revenue without increasing taxes and fees on homeowners. This is important if we are to encourage people to move into and stay in the city.
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